Real Exchange Utah (RxUtah)

Minutes

March 6, 3013
>>Discussion on changes to HB160 to allow quasi-governmental agencies (school district, health clinics) to act as navigators without duplicating background checks and liability coverage.

>>Questions remain on how these agencies will be trained to handle the premium subsidy products on the individual marketplace, and how they will transfer information to DWS or navigators to handle enrollment.

Diana Heath (Canyons SD):
If school districts decide we can’t get license (money might be an issue), the revised HB160 gives us more room.
As amended, the bill allows us to help mixed component family, when the children and parents have different insurance situations. But we are still worried about the information flow

Where is the training going to come from? 

Both Canyons and Jordan SD have a DWS worker in the district, works on enrolling public products; we have concerns about where we grab that information
Lincoln Nehring (Voices for Utah Children):

If you're not a navigator, training is an unknown going forward.
Dept. of Insurance will develop the training for real navigators—but training for quasi-governmental agencies isn’t defined. 
Diana Heath (Canyons SD):

We have person in district who works with DWS, knows all about public programs, she makes the work of going through DWS very easy, knows what paperwork you need. We need people like her to help with the new exchanges/marketplaces.
Is there funding for training?
Judi Hilman (UHPP):

First round of funding in March, federal funding will be lower than expected.
Only $30m for round one. 
>>Would Dept. of Insurance allow quasi-governmental agencies to pursue training?
Lincoln Nehring (Voices for Utah Children):

We need to work on training issues with the Dept. of Insurance administrative elements, like Tanji Northrup.
Note: In-person assistors need Navigators license under Dunnigan’s bill

Link: All about In-Person Assistors (Georgetown University Health Policy Institute)

Navigators will get grants, in-person assistors will likely be contracts with federal government—or funded using establishment grants. 
Judi Hilman (UHPP):

This group needs to facilitate a larger collaboration to create more navigators, and help organizations that can't afford the surety bonds and licensing,

Lincoln Nehring (Voices for Utah Children):

Federal regulations require in-person assistors to have same level of training as navigators; Dept. of Insurance will have to go through rule-making, which requires public input

This represents an opportunity to help Dept. of Insurance make the right rules.

Jason Stevenson (UHPP):

Might be good to have district DWS liaison share insight on how to troubleshoot the system (create a forum), like the navigator hub.

>>Other changes in revised HB160
- Dept. of Insurance can review and accept other liability coverage
- Dept. of Insurance can review and accept prior criminal background check

>>Stop loss additions to HB160
Lincoln Nehring (Voices for Utah Children):

Stop-loss coverage allows small employers to become self-funded insurance companies, 

If we have too many healthy small employees leaving the small group market, it jacks up the prices for everyone that stays. 

Attachment point is $10,000 per employee, and 90% for the whole group

Average stop-loss attachment is 130%

-With no attachment points, prediction is that premiums would go up 25%

-With attachment points with Dunnigan’s bill (HB160), prediction is that premiums would go up 11% for families, and 14% for individuals

-Best attachment point: $30,000 per employee, and 160% for the whole group
HB160 does some good by establishing regulatory framework for Utah on the stop-loss market.
But the attachment points are too low.
Also, self-insured companies operate outside the bounds of the ACA – no essential health benefits. ERISA plans aren’t required to offer mental health benefits

Dunnigan’s bill gives Dept. of Insurance discretion to increase attachment points if it’s in the public good. Nationally, health insurers have offered 110% and $20,000, much higher attachment points than Dunnigan's bill. 
Determining the public good, Dept. of Insurance, would happen through administrative rule-making.
>>Meeting on 2/28/13 with Robert Spendlove, Gov. Herbert’s Deputy Chief of Staff in charge of health reform

Judi Hilman (UHPP):

-Utah’s state-run SHOP exchange (if it remains state-run) will adapt to ACA regulations of “community rating” and essential health benefits. 

-However, the governor’s office wants to keep Avenue H as unchanged as possible.
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